TOWN OF EAST MONTPELIER, VERMONT SELECTBOARD

Amy Willis (2017 – 2020) Gene Troia (2018 – 2020) Kim Swasey (2019 – 2021) Carl Etnier (2019 – 2022)

EMAIL: eastmontadmin@comcast.net

PHONE: (802) 223-3313 X 204

(802) 223-4467

Chair, Seth Gardner (2018 - 2021)

April 22, 2019

Greg Western, Executive Director Cross Vermont Trail Association PO Box 116 Montpelier, VT 05601

Re: East Montpelier Permitting Expectations for Cross Vermont Trail

Dear Mr. Western:

Thank you for meeting with us and presenting the detailed schematics for the proposed section of the Cross Vermont Trail from the Montpelier line to the east end of the town-owned Benton property, including the new bridge over the Winooski River. The East Montpelier Selectboard, Development Review Board, and Zoning Administrator have reviewed the plans and determined by consensus that no local zoning permits are necessary for the trail, as currently proposed, in the Town of East Montpelier.

Sincerely,

C. Bruce Johnson
East Montpelier Town & Zoning Administrator